Morgantown Municipal Bicycle Board 
Regular Meeting Minutes
April 1, 2010

Public Safety Building
Open Action Items:

	Due date
	Responsibility
	Action Item

	5/6/10
	Bedard et al
	71. Collect information from cities that have already implemented the SLM.  

	5/6/10
	Gmeindl
	90. Contact absent members of the BB and ask them what it would take to get them to participate.

	5/6/10
	Gmeindl and B. Shogren
	103. Compose a request to the city engineer to clean the grit and gravel off the berms of Mon Blvd.

	5/6/10
	Gmeindl
	104.  Find out who to contact at the CVB regarding printing of the Bike Map.

	
	
	


Meeting Minutes:

Agenda Item 1 (Schmooze time) 

The April 2010 monthly meeting of the Morgantown Municipal Bicycle Board (BB) was called to order at 6:30 p.m. at the Public Safety Building by Chairman Frank Gmeindl with the following members attending:

· Frank Gmeindl, Betsy Shogren, Aira Burkhart, Marilyn Newcome, Derek Springston, Don Spencer, Chet Parsons, Chip Wamsley, and gunnar Shogren. 
· Absent members: Hugh Kierig, Jim Rye, Paul Becker, Janel Bedard, Don Dickerson, Jonathan Rosenbaum, Arpan Prabhu, and Alice Vernon. 
Agenda Item 2 (Agenda)

The agenda was approved with the cancellation of Item #7 (Bedard is absent). 
Agenda Item 3 (Minutes of Last Meeting)
The minutes from the March meeting were approved without change.  

Agenda Item 4 (Action Items)

· #71 – Open.  Bedard is absent.  

· #90 – Open.
· #100 – Closed.  Parsons gave Gmeindl the contact information of Bruce Kenney, the Intelligence Transportation Systems Coordinator.
· #101 – Closed.  The Mayor will proclaim May as Bike Month at the first city council meeting of May (May 4th).

· #102 – Closed.  Vernon contacted Kimberly Zaph regarding WVU’s plans for Bike Month. 

Agenda Item 5 (Ripe Banana Issues)
· Congratulations to the newly certified League of American Bicyclists Instructors:  Marilyn Newcome, Ryan Post, and gunnar Shogren!

· B. Shogren expressed her concern at the delay in approving a bike climbing lane on Monongahela Blvd. between Eighth St. and Evansdale Dr. and Share the Road signs along the entire South University Av., Don Knotts Blvd, Beechurst Av., Mon Blvd. corridor, since the Rail Trail has now been closed for 1 month.  Until the “no parking” issue during home basketball games has been resolved, the signs will not be installed, even though the home basketball season is now over.  Sigh.  Hugh Kierig is meeting with the city to hopefully resolve this issue.  In the meantime, B. Shogren and Gmeindl will compose a request to the city engineer to clean the grit and gravel off the berms of Mon Blvd.
Agenda Item 6 (Education Initiative)
Frank distributed a packet detailing the Education Committee Highlights of March 2010.  This is attached at the end of the minutes. He will send out an updated list of article topics and authors to the BB. 
In addition to the topics mentioned in the highlight packet, the BB Education Committee is exploring ways to create 6 fifteen-second TV spots that will support the “ Same Roads, Same Rights, Same Rules” message.  Stay tuned, as talent is needed to star in these TV spots.  Chet, Betsy, gunnar, Marilyn and Derek volunteered to participate in the shooting.
Agenda Item 8 (Bike Route Map)
Derek has finished adding 112 “points of interest” to the Bike Map.  After some minor additional route changes, he and Frank will contact the Convention and Visitor’s Bureau to get information on printing the map. 
Agenda Item 9 (Finances)

All the members in attendance approved the March education program expenses incurred by the BB as presented by Gmeindl.  
Agenda Item 10 (New Action Items)
#103- Gmeindl and B. Shogren: Compose a request to the city engineer to clean the grit and gravel off the berms of Mon Blvd. 
#104: Gmeindl: Find out who to contact at the CVB regarding printing of the Bike Map.  
Agenda Item 11 (Meeting Evaluation)
Aira reminded members to collect information from cities that have implemented the SLM!  It’s easy and fun! The list of cities is at https://spreadsheets.google.com/ccc?key=0Amz7FXIVa_f4dGpXVnBfLWsyQVItYVBRUHVyQ0xndXc&hl=en .
Chairman Gmeindl adjourned the meeting at ~8:17 pm.  The next meeting is planned for May 6, 2010 at 6:30 PM.
Minutes submitted by Betsy Shogren, 04/02/10. 
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Education Highlights

Accomplishments during March 2010
1. Marilyn, Ryan Post and gunnar passed the LCI Seminar in Charlottesville and now are LCIs.

2. Two Confident City Cycling Traffic Skills 101 full weekend classes conducted March 6-7 and March 27-28.  First class had 4 participants from Erie, Wheeling, Parkersburg and Morgantown (Yea, Arpan!).   Second class had 5 participants: 4 from Cumberland, 1 from Morgantown.  Ryan co-taught the second class.

3. Conducted 3 bite-size Monday night 6 pm 1 hour classes.  3-4 participants.

4. Jeff Mikorski updated City web site, http://www.morgantown.com/Confident-cycling.htm to include new CCC Monday night classes and expanded program description.

5. Eleonore Jones and Emily Frye completed enough to launch www.BikeMorgantown.com. 

6. CCC course ad running every Thu, Fri, Sat in Dominion Post.  Received 3 inquiries spawned by the ad.

7. Article published in 3/26 Daily Athenaeum about CCC and Monday night classes.

8. Letter on Trail Closing Diverting Bikes to Boulevard published 3/28 in Dominion Post.

9. Chip wrote article on ABC Quick Check.

10. Frank wrote article on Same Roads, Same Rights, Same Rules.  (Thanks BB for critique.) topics for articles[image: image1.png]
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